


                                                                                                               
Minutes
Ordinary Meeting
of Coughton Parish Council
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Date and time:   	Monday 25th July 2022 at 6.30pm 
Place:		The Old Post Office

Present: Cllr R. Piddington, Cllr L. Carter, Cllr Stanton

In attendance: Sarah Whittaker (Parish Clerk) One member of the public.

158/22 WELCOME & APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from Cllr C. Lewington, due to illness, the apologies were accepted.  

159/22 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest.

160/22 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
A member of the public informed the council that a local resident had passed away who used to deliver The Link. There were queries about the names and addresses of residents on Coughton Lane and it was queried whether the electoral roll could be passed on. The Clerk raised concerns that there may be GDPR implications of passing on names and addresses. AP1/July – Clerk to confirm if such details can be passed on. A MOP asked about any information on the wind turbine that had received approval from Coughton Parish Council for installation in the woods. Cllr Stanton had checked the height of the proposed wind turbine and it was a reasonable height and should not restrict any views. It was confirmed that there should not be any cables on view and the renewable energy produced would power a small building in the woods used for saplings. There was discussion regarding new gates at the Rickyard in response to the recent fly-tipping. 

161/22 APPROVAL OF MINUTES
It was proposed by Cllr Carter and seconded by Cllr Piddington to approve the minutes of the ordinary meeting held on the 27thJune 2022. The minutes were duly signed by the Chairman. 		     	     						
162/22 Village Reports 
i. Flood Group - A meeting is due to take place with The National Trust and Severn Trent, but we are still awaiting dates from National Trust. Cllr Stanton also placed reminders in the Newsletter for residents to clear their drains regularly. 
ii 	Community Group - The Clerk had received confirmation from highways that a bench could be   sited at ‘Pete’s Perch’ on Coughton Lane.
ii. Coughton C of E Primary School – No report due to the school being closed for the summer break.
iii. Roads and pathways – AP2/July Clerk to chase new no parking signs opposite school. The pothole by the crossing had been repaired on Saturday 23rd July 22. The solar box by the pathway is still due for repair AP3/July – Clerk to chase highways regarding removal/repair of the solar box. 
iv. Reformation of Ford Group
The group are yet to meet, a report will be given after their first meeting.AP4/ July Chairman to confirm list of names for Ford Group with Cllr Lewington. 


v. Community Fund
Karen Gazey had contacted the council to note that the community fund bank account would be closed due to excessive bank charges the possibility the bank account would be frozen if the funds were not used within the next 6 months. A notice had been placed in the newsletter stating that funds are available for community activities/ groups or projects that enhance the village. Any applications should be sent to Karen Gazey for possible funding to be awarded in September. A sum of £600 had recently been spent to clean the windows of the church.

163/22 FINANCIAL MATTERS
    RFO Report 
It was proposed to accept the RFO report and payments by Cllr Stanton and seconded by Cllr Carter.
	Inv. No.
	Payee
	Details
	TOTAL

	13
	BHIB Insurance
	Annual Insurance Renewal 
	149.27

	14
	S. Whittaker 
	June Salary 
	257.45

	15
	Bill Robinson 
	Internal Audit 
	134.60

	16
	CTKT 
	May Grasscutting 
	110.00

	 17
	WALC 
	Yearly Subscription
	124.00

	DD
	Unity Bank
	Service Charge 
	18.00

	18
	S. Whittaker 
	July Salary 
	257.45

	19
	S.Whittaker 
	June/July Expenses (including office 365 annual subscription)
	148.99

	
	
	
	

	Total 
	
	
	£1199.76



Receipts 
	Date Rec'd
	Receipt No.
	Payee
	Details
	TOTAL
	 
	Misc
	Precept

	28/04/22
	1
	SDC
	Precept
	2,575.00
	 
	 
	2,575.00 



164/22 PLANNING

i DEVELOPEMNT OF WINDMILL BARNS, SPERNAL LANE
There had been some discussion about the location of The Old Warwick Road where the work is taking place. Both Cllr Carter and Cllr Piddington had been unable to locate it on the map. There are currently no services on the proposed road. Cllr Carter had spotted a large pile of tarmac and equipment where the road meets Spernal Lane. Cllr Stanton raised that although there were concerns that the work on the road had begun before any planning had been approved, planning would not have been approved by Stratford District Council if there was not vehicular access to these barns. It was agreed that Cllr Carter would assess the site and confirm if there was any other access available. 

 ii PLANNING APPLICATION - 22/02012/LBC  
The application at 4 Birmingham Road for a utility room, bathroom, kitchen and sunroom. Cllr Carter             raised concerns that the building was Grade II listed and historically had not been able to be developed.  The council agreed that they had no objection as long as it remained an ancillary building to the house and was not permitted to be sold separately. 

165/22 COUNTY COUNCILLOR J. KERRIDGE 
County Councillor Kerridge was not in attendance and no report was received.

166/22 DISTRCIT COUNCILLOR G. FORMAN 
District Councillor Forman was not in attendance and no report was received. 

167/22 SPEED CAMERAS 
The Speed cameras had recently been removed and new large, yellow ones installed recently. Cllr Stanton outlined the various locations through the village. They were average speed cameras and measured the varying speed limits through each speed 30mph,40mph and 50mph.

168/22 PROSPERITY FUND
There was the opportunity to apply for funding for village projects. It wasn’t felt there were any suitable projects for the parish council to apply for at present.

169/22 QUEENS GREEN CANOPY
Following the Annual meeting a MOP had suggested planting a walnut tree at Pete’s Perch. Cllr Stanton had sourced various quotes for 1m/1.5m trees with planting packs for around £60 to commemorate the Queens Platinum Jubilee. Proposed by Cllr Carter, seconded by Cllr Piddington it was agreed that Cllr Stanton could source a suitable tree then it may be best to plant around the autumn time. A plaque can then be sourced for the tree


170/22 COUNCILLOR’S REPORTS and ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDAS
Cllr Piddington queried the Community Appreciation Award which had not taken place since 2020 due to the pandemic. It was proposed by the Chairman to consider Peter Thornley due to his work in maintaining the appearance of the village. Cllr Stanton proposed putting an advert in the newsletter for any further nominations. 

The Chairman thanked Councillor Stanton for hosting the meeting at The Old Post Office due to the poor weather and Coughton C of E  Primary school being closed for the summer break. 

171/22 PREVIOUS ACTION POINTS 
AP1/May – Clerk to contact Tim Cronin to ask for price and description of use of blood bandages – Proposed by Cllr Piddington and seconded by Cllr Stanton for the clerk to order the blood bandage kit at a price of £96.00. RESOLVED
AP2/March - Requested the Clerk confirm what repairs had taken place with WCC. Clerk has requested a breakdown of what repairs took place from Steve Brent at WCC.
AP1 - June It was agreed that the Clerk would seek approval from Stratford DC regarding replacing the bench at Pete’s Perch. RESOLVED Highways 
AP2 – September Chairs stored at nursery- RESOLVED all chairs were collected after being advertised on freecycle.


172/22 DATE OF NEXT MEETING
· 26th September 2022 at 6.30pm. Proposed by Cllr Stanton and seconded by Cllr Carter. 

     The meeting was closed at 7:40pm.

Sarah Whittaker
Parish Clerk
coughtonclerk@gmail.com
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